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MEDIA RELEASE

10th August 2010 




For Immediate Release
People with disability want a fair go – not “goodies”
· PWD calls on the Coalition to state its position on disability and prove that it goes beyond charity and attending to people’s medical requirements. 

· PWD calls on the Coalition to make a commitment to secure the rights of people with disability by announcing how it will meet its obligations under the United Nations Convention under the Rights of Persons with Disabilities (CRPD).  

“When Caroline Thomas, a woman with disability, asked Tony Abbott on Monday about how he planned on improving services to people with disability, he responded that he couldn’t promise “a whole lot of extra goodies.” Not only was that response patronising, it also showed yet again Mr Abbott’s lack of recognition or understanding of the basic unmet needs of people with disability in Australia,” says Jan Daisley, President of People with Disability Australia (PWD).

The Coalition’s current failure to deliver any adequate policy on disability or how it intends to work within human rights frameworks is causing serious concern within the disability advocacy sector.

“I’m concerned that Mr Abbott is campaigning to become the next Prime Minister, yet regards giving people with disability the same opportunities as other Australians as an extra “goody”, which the country can only afford when times are good,” says Ms Daisley.

“What people with disability have been asking for continually for the past 30 years, since the International Year of People with Disability, is access to housing, to employment, to education, to health and to the way of life that other Australians currently enjoy.”

“People with disability are citizens and deserve to be treated with the same respect as every other citizen. The message that people with disability are getting from Mr Abbott is that the country cannot afford to give them the same opportunities as it does to other citizens. People with disability are not asking for goodies. We do not need goodies. We are asking for a fair go.” says Ms Daisley.

PWD joins with other disability groups across Australia in their condemnation of the demeaning and inappropriate comments he made in the media yesterday.

“We are concerned that the offhand comments made by Mr Abbott and his collegue Andrew Peacock over the past week indicate a lack of knowledge or awareness of CRPD within the Coalition,” says Ms Daisley.

“The Australian Government has ratified CRPD, and regardless of who wins the election, the next Australian Government is required to take appropriate measures to enable persons with disability to participate in community life to the same degree as every other citizen.”
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
